
 

 

Our Worship Specialists 

                            Music Directors    
 

Chancel ChoirðDr. Jeremy Mims Childrenôs MusicðHeather Williams 
 St. Lukeôs SingersðKeith Rippe ChimersðLarry Loeppke 

 Bell Choir DirectorðDavid Patterson Word on the ThirdðPraise Team 
 

Wind Ensemble  
 

Lead Organists/Pianists 
 

Dr. Charles Barland  Helen Johnston 

  
May 15, 2016 

8:30 a.m. 

May 15, 2016 

10:45 a.m. 

Greeters Smokey & Susan McGovern 
Tony & Amber Blum 

Ron & Jessica DuBord 

Acolytes Sara Albert TBA 

Liturgist  Sue Lane WOT 

Ushers Smokey & Susan McGovern 
Tony & Amber Blum 

Ron & Jessica DuBord 

Childrenôs Time Mark Beard Mark Beard 

Chimer Larry Loeppke N/A 

Projectionist Denny Brimeyer Matt Hull 

Announcements/

Slides 
Matt Hull Matt Hull 

Videographer Ron Liskey N/A 

Organist/Pianist Peter Szeibel N/A 

Worship Driver  N/A Chris Becker 

Offering Depositor Sue Lane Ric Jones 

Communion Steward Deb Albert  Lori Boughton 

 Saturday, May 14 Saturday, May 21 

Bread Run Schrumpf/Rusch Loveless 

Food for the Soul Team 4 Lange Family 

 

 

St. Lukeõs 
United Methodist Church 
1199 Main St, Dubuque, IA 52001 

 

Website: www.stlukesumcdbq.org 

Email: dbqstluke@gmail.com 

Fax: 563.582.2307 

Phone: 563.582.4543  Ext 101   Admin. Asst. 

  Ext 102   Pastor  

  Ext 103   Youth Coordinator 

STAFF 

Pastor  

 Rev. Dr. Okitakoyi Lundula 

Children/Youth Ministry 

 Mark Beard 

Administrative Assistant 

 Danielle Phillips 

Custodian 

   Caprice Jones 

 

CHURCH COUNCIL  

Chair 

   Cheri Loveless 

 

Admin Committee Chairs: 

Lay Leadership/Nominations 

 Pastor Lundula 

Finance 

 Erick Kephart 

Board of Trustees 

  Lesley Stephens 

S/PPRC 

  Susan McGovern 

 

Council on Ministries  

Facilitators: 

Invitation & Welcome 

 Chris Kohlmann and 

 Lisa Viertel 

Worship & Celebration 

 Sue Hattel 

Care & Compassion 

 Marcia Dubbels 

Spiritual Growth/Discipleship 

 Nancy Hessler 

Witness & Service 

Community Outreach 

 Jennifer Crow 

Conference & Global 

 Otto Krueger 

Social Justice 

   RRS & Terry Stewart 

UMW 

 Marcia Young 

Certified Lay Ministers 

    Kathy & Steven Lamb 

May 15, 2016 

Pentecost Sunday 

Graduate Recognition 

8:30 am 
St. LukeôsðCelebrating 183 Years 

1833-2016 

St. Lukeôs United Methodist Church Vision 

Welcoming ALL . . .  

Caring . . . Serving . . . Growing 



 

 

Preparing Our Hearts for Worship  
   (Please note: If you have a prayer request, please fill out a prayer card and place it in the bas-

ket on the back table, hand it to an usher, or place it in the offering plate. Thank you!) 

   * Denotes the invitation to stand if able. 

 

 Prelude   Peter Szeibel 

 

Lighting of the Candles ð 

  Bringing the Light of Christ Into Our Worship   

      Welcome/Announcements/Introductions/*Greetings                

 

*Called to Worship 
 Opening Hymn  ñHoly Spirit, Come, Confirm Usò UMH 331 

 Invocation    

 Leader: O people of God, listen to Godôs words of promise. 

 People:  ñIn the last days, I will pour out my Spirit on all flesh.ò 

 Leader: O children of God, declare the faithfulness of the Lord our God. 

 People:  On the Day of Pentecost, all were gathered together in one place and were  

   filled with Godôs Spirit. 
 Leader:   O Church of Christ, praise the Lord for the Spirit of the Lord is here. 

 People: Spirit of the Living God, come and refresh our souls; enable us to spread  

   the good news of salvation. 
  

 Opening Prayer (in unison)     (The UM Book of Worship, 408) 

 

 God of wind, word, and fire, we bless your name this day for sending the light and 

 strength of your Spirit. We give you thanks for all the gifts, great and small, that you 

 have poured out upon your children. Accept us with our gifts to be living praise and wit-

 ness to your love throughout all the earth; through Jesus Christ, who lives with you in 

 the unity of the Holy Spirit, one God, for ever. Amen.  

 

Called to Community 
 Childrenôs Time 

  ñWhere Children Belongò  FWS 2233 

 ñJesus Loves Meò  UMH 191 

 

 Anthem  ñCanticle of Praiseò  Victor  Johnson

   St. Lukeôs Singers 

      Graduates Recognition    

 

 

St. Lukeôs Garden Ministry News 
 

Purdy Produce Plot news: There is a new donation garden 
located next to the Purdy Produce Plot, the St. Luke's 
Church Garden located on the property of Mary Purdy near 
Galena. Lynn Sutton has started her second donation garden 
called Dem Greens #2. Dem Greens #1 is located in Du-
buque. Welcome to Lynn. We will be happy to share times 
together in the gardens. 

Wading Pool Garden news: This year, 12 wading pool gar-
dens were provided to new recipi-
ents and one worn-out pool was 
replaced. Funding for this year's 
wading pool gardens comes from the 
Matthew 25 Grant and Sustainable 
Dubuque Grant. The purpose of 
wading pool gardens is to empower 
local food production for those who live with food insecu-
rity, to provide learning experiences for children that may 
influence their food choices, and to provide shared experi-
ences for those living in group home communities or home-
less shelters. The recipients included two of  the six DAC 
residential homes in Dubuque, one daycare home, and fami-
lies with children and individuals with chronic health condi-
tions but most living with food insecurity. The volunteers 
who delivered those wading pool gardens lifted and hauled 
182 40-lb bags of  soil materials. Parishioners who helped 
were Cheryl Vahl and Mike Rusch, and community partners 

volunteering on behalf of St. Luke's were 
Kay and Ken Schroeder, Chuck Klotz, 
Amy Knapp, David Becker, Sonja De-
Mulder, Jerelyn O'Connor and Anderson 
Sanci. 

 On Saturday, April 30, the fellowship 
hall was transformed into a Garden Fair. 
Despite the cold and rain, 40 of the gardeners plus spouses, 
friends and children came to the Wading Pool Garden Fair 
to choose plants and seeds,  to receive extra nursery pots and 
donated garden stakes, and to seek advice from other vet-
eran gardeners. There were activities for children. Enthusi-
asm was high and appreciation was abundant. Volunteers 
from the St. Luke's congregation were: Jennifer Crow, who 
organized the fair, Mary Armstrong, 
Tammy Lynch and Caprice Jones. 
Community partners volunteering 
for St. Luke's were Kay Schroeder, 
Sonja DeMulder, Louise Thurn, 
Rhonda Pope and Gabriella De-
Vega. Thank you to all who make this food ministry possi-
ble. If you know any of these volunteers, please express ap-
preciation for their efforts to provide food justice and access 
to all. 
 

Follow this garden ministry, as well as the church garden, 

on www.facebook.com/stlukescommunitygardens/ or on  

www.dbqcommunitygardens.com 

Seniors Out and About 

(Please cut this slip off and turn it in to Marcia Dubbels or the church office if youôre planning to attend) 

  

Name 
 

 Cost $22.00 Enclosed 

  Paid at Church 
 

DEADLINE TO RSVP IS 

SUNDAY, JUNE 12 

Jump on the Carousel 
Sunday, June 26, 2016 

 
 

Weôll attend the play Carousel at 

The Grand Opera House 
 

 RSVP to Marcia Dubbels at 

  563-582-6634 or 

 marciadubbels@yahoo.com 

Seniors Out and About 
Jump on the Carousel 
Sunday, June 26, 2016 

 

Weôll attend the Grand Opera House play Carousel 

Å Leave Woodlands at 1:15 pm Å  
Å Cost $22.00 (transportation & play ticket) Å  

Å RSVP to Marcia Dubbels Å 
Å RSVP Deadline Sunday, June 12 Å  

Terrific  Tuesdays 
(All at 9:30 a.m. unless otherwise noted) 

 

 

May 17  Integrus Credit Union 

May  24 8:30 Breakfast at Village Inn 

  10:00 Prayer Shawls 

May  31 One Mean Bean 

http://www.facebook.com/stlukescommunitygardens/
http://www.dbqcommunitygardens.com/


 

 

Sunday, May 22, is Peace With 

Justice Sunday! Contributions 

made on this day give witness to 

Godôs demand for a faithful, just, 

disarmed and secure world. Please 

remember to give generously! 

Itôs Time for Kids to Sign Up for 

Vacation Bible School! 
June 12TH- 16TH                  

5:30-8:15pm 

  First Congregational 

 United Church of Christ 

255 W. 10th St. 

Dubuque, IA 
*******  

Registration forms can be found in the 

back of the sanctuary, and can be turned 

in to Mark Beard or the church office. Get 

yours today!  

 From Your Administrative Assistant  
 

Dear St. Lukeôs Family, 
 

 This is a difficult message for me to write, but I 
must announce that Iôll be leaving my position in 
the church office at the end of June.  Iôve been ac-
cepted to graduate school in St. Louis, Missouri, 
and my husband and I will be moving there later 
this summer so I can pursue my PhD in English. 
 I have so enjoyed my time at St. Lukeôs and get-
ting to know its members, and Iôm sorry to leave 
after such a short time here. Youôll be glad to know 
that my replacement, Jessica Udell, has already 
been hired and will start her training this coming 
Monday, May 16. 
 Iôd like to thank all of you for making my time at 
St. Lukeôs so positive and for everything you did to 
welcome me here and make me feel at home. 
Please extend that same welcoming hand to Jes-
sica as she joins the St. Lukeôs family. 
  With very best wishes, 
  Danielle Phillips  

 

 

Called to Share  
 Sharing our Gifts, our Tithes, our Lives 

 Offertory Peter Szeibel 

*Doxology  ñPraise God, from Whom All Blessings Flowò   UMH 94 

 Prayer of Dedication 

 

Called to Prayer 
      Sharing Our Joys and Concerns 

 Pastoral Prayer/Lordôs Prayer (trespasses)  UMH 895 

 Hymn of Prayer  ñSpirit Songò  UMH 347 

  

Called to Reflection 
 New Testament Reading: Acts 2:1-21 

 *Gospel Reading: John 14:8-17 

And all Godôs people said: Thanks be to God! 

  

 Message ñThe Mystery of Pentecostò Pastor Lundula 

 

Sent to Serve 
     Carrying the Light of Christ to the World 

  *Sending Hymn ñSpirit of the Living Godò UMH 393 

  A Prayer to the Holy Spirit (Unison) UMH 329 

 

*Benediction  

 Postlude  (Please be seated) Peter Szeibel 

 Music from the Tower Chime (Please be dismissed) 

 

 

 

 

 

Note: Please feel free to use language in worship that is inclusive 

and affirms a diverse imagery for God. 



 

 

Upcoming Events for Week of  May 15 -May 22  

 

 Sunday,  May 15ðPentecost Sunday/Graduate Recognition 
  8:30 am Worship Prelude 

  9:30 am Sunday School (all ages) 

  9:30-10:45 am Everyone welcome for coffee in South Hall 

 10:45 am Worship PreludeðWOT 

 

 Monday, May 16 

  8:00 am Chimes Info Deadline 

 

 Tuesday, May 17 

  9:30 am Terrific TuesdayðIntegrus Credit Union 

  4:15 pm Care and Compassion Meeting 

  5:00 pm Give Back Project 

  6:00 pm Finance Committee Meeting 

   

 Wednesday, May 18  
  5:00 pm LAST Wonderful Wednesday 
   

 Thursday, May 19 

  10:00 am Bible Study 

  7:00 pm Kaleidoscope 

 

 Friday, May 20 

  7:00 am Menôs Worship 

 

 Saturday,  May 21 
  6:30 a.m. Bread Run ð Lange Family 

  5:30 pm Food for the Soul ð Team 4 

  6:00 pm Saturday Night Praise 

 

 Next Sunday,  May 22ðLast Day of Sunday School/Peace with Justice Sunday/ 

 TLC (Teachers, Leaders & Cooks) Recognition 
  8:30 am Worship Prelude 

  9:30 am Sunday School (all ages) 

  9:30-10:45 am Everyone welcome for coffee in South Hall 

 10:45 am Worship Prelude 

 2:00 pm All -Church Scavenger HuntðSteps of St. Lukeôs 

 4:00 pm Gather for All-Church PicnicðMurphy Park 

 5:00 pm Food Served at All-Church PicnicðMurphy Park 

 

 

 

Men & Women in Uniform & Their Families  

Our Homebound 

The Hattelsô friend, Kayeð Cancer treatment 

John DugganðCancer treatment 

Mark Tilsonôs friend, Jeremy ð Cancer treatment 

Mark & Vickiôs friend, Sue ð Colon cancer 

Kim Sheldonôs friend, Dianne Fritsch ð Brain cancer 

Laura Carstens ð Surgery recovery 

Gary Carstens ð Blood thinner treatment 

Bruce Reddingôs sister, Donna ð  Meningitis 

Jon Hardenberg ð Moving, placement in care center 

Lisa & David ViertelðBirth of twin grandchildren 

The Weigand FamilyðSallyôs injury and relocation 

Susan Walgamuthôs daughter, PamðHospitalization 

Sue Lane ðRecovering from back surgery at home 

Sara Albertôs friend, Pat PowellðHospitalized 

Rick BlasenðSerious injuries from an accident 

Kathy ReidðMedical testing 

Danielle PhillipsðRecovering from knee surgery 

Judy McKahinðMedical testing 

Lynn KerkerðHospitalization 

Barb Bishop and Family ð Barbôs uncle passed away 

Prayers For This Weekôs 

Joys and Concerns 

All -Church Scavenger Hunt  

and Picnic!!  
 

St. Luke's Invitation and Welcome invite 
you to an afternoon of fun, fellowship 
and excitement as we kick off the sum-
mer season with the All-Church Scaven-
ger Hunt and Picnic on Sunday, May 22! 
The afternoon will kick off with the 2nd Annual Scavenger Hunt 
starting at 2pm  on the  steps of St. Luke's. This year's theme is 
a mystery ­ so be ready  to start guessing where you'll be 
taken!  Teams can be from 3­6 people and teams of young people 
must have at least one member whoõs an approved adult. The 
hunt will conclude at Murphy Park where we will award 
"fabulous" prizes! The fun continues with an all-church picnic 
where we will gather at 4pm at Murphy Park Open Air Pavilion 
with food served at around 5:00pm. 
 

Invitation and Welcome will be providing Brats and Hot Dogs, 
Chips and Lemonade and Water ð you are invited to bring a dish 
to share! 
 

Signups in the South Hallway. Come join the fun and hope to see 
you there! 

Farewell to Pastor Lundula &  
Thank You to Jessica Picnic  
Date: June 12th  
 

Location: Flora Park Brick  
open air pavilion (above pool)  
 

Time: Following 9:30 am service  
 
 

SP/PRC will be providing brats and hotdogs, 
buns, and condiments. We would like you to 
bring a dish to pass, your own table service, and 
your own drinks. Baskets for cards will be at the 
picnic.  

Please continue praying for the General Conference 2016, 

our Bishops, lay and clergy delegates, and all who will 

commit to express the universal love of Christ through the 

work of the General Conference. Pray for Godôs awesome 

power and love to be felt during the May 10-20 assembly. 

Learn more at 

http://www.umc.org/topics/general-conference-2016 

Emergency Medical 
Information Cards 

We have had several emergency situations arise at St. 

Lukeôs this year and have become aware of the need for 

information that is readily available to EMTs when they 

are called. People can fill out 5x7 cards which will be 

stored in the church office so that the cards can be quickly 

accessed and copies can be given to the EMTs on the 

scene. The cards will also contain information about who 

should be contacted if no family members are in atten-

dance. Filling out a card is voluntary, as is the amount of 

information you provide to St. Lukeôs. You may obtain an 

adult or child information card in the office, and cards 

will also available between services on May 8th, May 

15th, and May 22. 
 

Marcia Dubbels Margie Breese 
Chair/Care and Compassion Member/Care and Compassion 

The Lundula family will be moving on June 17. 

Please keep them in  your prayers! 


